
PUBLIC SAFETY MINUTES 

Wednesday, May 27, 2020 @6:00 p.m.  

GoToMeeting 

Present: 

Greg Jenson, Timothy Riley, Jean Ligocki, Ozzie Doom, and Mayor Tim Swadley 

Also Present: 

City Clerk Holly Licht, Police Chief Leck and Paul Harms of Tru Hotel  

Call to Order 

Clerk Licht called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  

Election of Chair and Vice Chair 

Doom nominated Jenson to serve as Chair. There were no other nominations. Jenson was 

elected chair on a vote of 5-0. Doom nominated Ligocki as vice-chair. There were no other 

nominations. Ligocki was elected vice-chair of the committee on a vote of 5-0. 

Set Meeting Dates and times: 

The committee agreed to keep the meeting schedule the same—4th Wednesday of the month 

at 6:00 p.m.  

Communications: 

None 

Approval of the May 27, 2020 Public Safety Minutes 

Motion by Doom, second by Ligocki to approve the minutes. Motion carried 5-0.0 

Discussion and possible action regarding leash law review 

Jenson said that he would like to see that a leash be required on public property.  Chief said 

that he would work on getting the change in the ordinance.  This item will be back before the 

committee at its next meeting.  

Discussion and possible action regarding an application for a Class “A” Fermented Malt 

Beverage License and “Class A” Intoxicating Liquor License for KPW Hospitality, LLC d/b/a Tru 

by Hilton, located at 2500 Jackson St., Paul Harms, Agent 

Clerk Licht explained that this was a Class A license that would allow hotel guests to purchase 

beer and wine in an original container in a market area for consumption in their rooms or 

common areas of the hotel. Motion by Riley, second by Ligocki to recommend that council 

approves the license. Motion carried 5-0. 

Discussion and possible action regarding annual Outdoor Consumption Permit Renewals for 

the period of July 1, 2020-June 20, 2021 

Clerk Licht explained that she did not charge the typical $25/business day late fee due to City 

Hall being closed and not have adequate drop box options. The committee gave unanimous to 

waive the late fees for the applications.  



Chief Leck asked that the 50 point violations for Viking Lanes and Shakers will be applied to the 

2020-2021 year given Shakers suspension and ongoing litigation with Viking Lanes. Motion by 

Riley, second by Ligocki to recommend that council approve the license renewals. Motion 

carried 5-0.  

Discussion and possible action regarding annual Outdoor Consumption Permit Renewals for 

the period of July 1, 2020-June 20, 2021  

Motion by Doom, second by Ligocki to recommend that council approve the Outdoor 

Consumption Permit renewals. Motion carried 5-0. 

Discussion and possible action regarding approving an operator license for Carly Hougan 

Motion by Doom, second by Ligocki to recommend that council deny the license. Motion 

carried 5-0. 

Discussion and possible action regarding approving an operator license for Jacob Medinger 

Motion by Ligocki, second by Doom to recommend that council deny the license. Motion 

carried 5-0.  

Discussion and possible action regarding Hoel & Korgen Traffic complaint 

Chief Leck recommended that we do not put a 4 way stop at that intersection as it would cause 

more traffic issues. Chief will check will Public Works to see if they have any children at play 

signs to put up in the area and chief will contact the citizen that made the complaint.  

Discussion and possible action regarding idling cars complaint 

Chief Leck state that the downtown area has frequent stops and deliveries and any ordinance 

would require many exceptions to accommodate a business district.  Also, the infrequent of 

violations would make it very difficult to enforce. The committee took no action on this item.  

Adjourn: 

Motion by Ligocki, second by Doom to adjourn at 6:48 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Holly Licht, City Clerk  


